## PUBLIC SCHOOL NOTES

tence.

## HIGH SCHOOL

The skating rink was flooded for the first time Monday evening. This means that we will be skating, probably by Thanksgiving day.

The Vesperian Club elected new officers last Wednesday evening. Those elected for the coming six weeks are: Sidney Bakke, president; Arthur Alm, vice president, Myrtle Pritz, secretary; and Robert King, treasurer. After the election of officers the program was given. Helen Alm served as critic. The Vesperian Club will hold its next meeting on Wednesday evening, Dec. 5. All are welcome.

The high school is taking the six weeks examinations now. After this week we have only six weeks left of the first semester.

The English V class is studying Scott's "Lay of the Last Minstrel" and find it very interesting.

Teachers and pupils will enjoy a vacation on Thursday and Friday, this week, during Thanksgiving.

## INTERMEDIATE ROOM

We have been saving all our spending money for the past week. A total of \$2.80 has been collected which we have sent to the Childrens Home at Fargo. We have all enjoyed doing this to help those less

fortunate than we are.

Some very good Health Posters have been made and are on display in our room. We have also made a "Johnnie he" and "Rosie she" poster to help us remember that one subject is enough for one sen-

The sixth grade is editing a newspaper which they have named "Our Newspaper." Cleo Knapp has been chosen editor for this week. All the members of the class act as reporters. This project is of real values as it not only stimulates the children's interest in the newspaper but also trains them to select topics which are worth discussing.